
PUBLIC NOTICE  

Notification of material proposed to be incorporated by reference into the Canterbury 
Land and Water Regional Plan 

The Canterbury Land and Water Regional Plan sets out the resource management 
outcomes for land and freshwater resources in Canterbury, and a framework to deliver on 
those outcomes. 
 
The Council is in the process of developing proposed Plan Change 7 to the Canterbury Land 
and Water Regional Plan (Proposed Plan Change 7).  It is anticipated that the plan change 
will be notified for public submissions in mid-2019.   The plan change will amend provisions 
(e.g. policies and rules) that apply throughout Canterbury, and include a new framework to 
deliver the community’s freshwater aspirations for freshwater within the Waimakariri and 
Orari-Temuka-Opihi-Pareora sub-regions.   
 
In accordance with s34(2) of Part 3 of Schedule 1 to the Resource Management Act (1991), 
the Council invites comments on its proposal to incorporate the following material into the 
Canterbury Land and Water Regional Plan:  
 

• Canterbury Regional Code of Practice for Defences Against Water and 
Drainage Schemes (April 2019); and 

• Canterbury Regional Pest Management Plan (2018 – 2038) 
 
The documents listed above are updated versions of material currently incorporated, by 
reference, into the operative Canterbury Land and Water Regional Plan.  Proposed Plan 
Change 7 will replace all references to earlier versions of these documents with the updated 
references listed above.  

Locations where documents are available for inspection or purchase:  
• Paper copies of these documents are available for purchase through Customer Services; 
• Electronic copies may be downloaded free of charge from the following web address: 

- Code of Practice (April 2019): 
https://api.ecan.govt.nz/TrimPublicAPI/documents/download/3604531 

- Regional Pest Management Plan (2018-2038): 
https://eplan.ecan.govt.nz/eplan/#Rules/0/278/1/18711 

• Physical copies of the material may be viewed at the Christchurch, Timaru and Kaikoura 
Environment Canterbury offices.   

 
Providing your comments and feedback 
 
Feedback on the proposal to incorporate these documents into the Canterbury Land and 
Water Regional Plan may be submitted via the following methods: 
 

• Postal address: Environment Canterbury, PO Box 345, Christchurch 8140 
• Online: https://www.ecan.govt.nz/info/contact/ 

 
All feedback must be received by 5pm on 17 May 2019.  
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